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	Metro Statement on Caltrans Structural Tests Media Reports



	A Sacramento Bee article published on November 14, 2011 raised questions about Caltrans Bay Bridge structural tests, and it also referenced an I-405 freeway underpass as one of the structures whose testing results were reported to be falsified. The I-405 Braddock Drive under crossing named in the article is not a part of the I-405 Sepulveda Pass Improvements Project, which a separate design-build project currently under construction. The Braddock Drive under crossing work is exclusively managed by Caltrans, and is located south of the I-405 Sepulveda Pass Improvements project area. As a design-build project, the I-405 Sepulveda Pass Improvements project benefits from a different approach to quality control that results in a greater degree of checks and balances. The design-builder is completely responsible for the design, quality control, quality assurance and construction of the project. The design-builder has engaged an outside consulting firm to conduct structural testing procedures for project footings, piles and foundations. Ultimate oversight of quality control is provided by the design-builder, Metro and Caltrans. All parties can perform independent tests to verify testing procedures and results. To date, construction work has met project safety requirements.  
I-405 Sepulveda Pass Improvements Project
The I-405 Sepulveda Pass Improvements contractor will remove the abutments on the east side of the Sunset Boulevard Bridge in West Los Angeles. This work requires the night-time closure of Sepulveda Boulevard between Montana Avenue and Sepulveda Way for three consecutive nights beginning Wednesday, November 16, 2011 and lasting through Friday, November 18, 2011. Demolition activities will occur from 11 p.m. through 6 a.m.; however motorists will be required to detour around the area during the hours of 9 p.m. and 6 a.m. Please note that Sunset Boulevard will remain open. The recommended northbound detour is as follows: Sepulveda Boulevard traffic will be detoured to Eastbound Montana Avenue, to Northbound Veteran Avenue to Westbound Sunset Boulevard to Northbound Church Lane, and back to Sepulveda Boulevard. The recommended southbound detour is as follows: Sepulveda Boulevard traffic will be detoured to Southbound Church Lane to Eastbound Sunset Boulevard to Southbound Veteran Avenue, to Westbound Montana Avenue, and back to Sepulveda Boulevard. Please click here for detour maps. 
www.metro.net/405
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